The records of the About series (1.8 cu. ft.) consist of magazine and lengthy newspaper articles, some brief news items and photographs clipped from a variety of publications. They are arranged chronologically by date of publication. The folders are not numbered.

Strom Thurmond created the About series early in his career and added to it sporadically over the years. The series contains material too lengthy to be placed in the Scrapbooks, although there is a small amount of duplication. The articles are especially rich in historical and biographical information about most aspects of Thurmond's career. Besides covering Thurmond's career, some of the articles deal with various issues such as the States Rights' Movement and the Panama Canal situation. Furthermore, there are some articles concerning Charles "Pug" Ravenel when he ran against Thurmond in 1978. The series also contains articles about Thurmond's two wives, Jean and Nancy. For further information on his two wives refer to the Jean Crouch Thurmond series and the Nancy Moore Thurmond Collection (closed).

Box Folder

- "Thurmond, The Soldier," South Carolina Veteran, Summer 1946
- "Gov. Strom Thurmond of South Carolina—As Seen by His Family and Friends," *South Carolina Magazine*, January 1947
- "Veterans Ride in Front," The South Carolinian, March 1947
- "Clemson Graduate Is New SC Governor," The Clemson News Review, May 1947
- "Governor J. Strom Thurmond," *The South Carolina Business and Professional Women*, May 1947
- "Presenting South Carolina's First Lady," The South Carolinian, July 1947
- "A Governor Wins Secretary's Hand," Life, November 17, 1947
- "Jean Crouch Thurmond, First Lady Proves Equal to All Occasions, Even Greeting an Embarrassed Interviewer," *South Carolina Magazine*, January 1948
- "Panorama of Progress Unrolls with Clark Hill Program," *South Carolina Magazine*, March 1948
- "A Ticket for Real Democrats?" Indianapolis Star, August 2, 1948
- "The Split in the South," Newsweek, September 20, 1948
- "National Affairs: Third Parties," Time, October 11, 1948
- "Thurmond Family Left Lasting Mark on Development of Southern W. Va. [West Virginia]," *The Charleston Gazette*, August 14, 1949
- "The WHY of States Rights," Southern Fireside, October 11, 1949
- "Banquet Speaker," The Ruritan, November 1949
- "J. Strom Thurmond, Governor of South Carolina," Listen, July-September 1950
- "What Did the Governor of South Carolina Say?" The Voice, October 1950

Accomplishments and Record of Strom Thurmond: A Man of Courage, [1950]

- "Years of Progress," Carolina Highways, January 1951
- "South Carolina's Success Plan," The Reserve Officer, April 1953
- "ROA's National President Col. Strom Thurmond," The Reserve Officer, August 1954
- "National Affairs: A Write-in Winner," Time, November 15, 1954

Box <u>Title</u>

- "Something New in Politics–US Senator Elected by Write-in Vote," *U.S. News and World Report*, November 19, 1954
 - "South Carolina's New Junior Senator," State Service Magazine, December 1954
 - "ROA Washington Newsletter," The Reserve Officer, December 1954
 - "Senator Thurmond—Man of 'Firsts'," Clemson Alumni News, 1954
 - "People Against the Politicians," The Freeman, January 1955
 - "The Thurmonds Go to Washington," South Carolina Magazine, January 1955
 - "Greetings from the White House," 4th Annual Washington's Birthday Military Ball, February 22, 1955
 - "3 Senators You Should Know," NADA [National Automobile Dealers Association], April 1955
 - "Dixiecrat in Washington," The Saturday Evening Post, October 8, 1955
 - "How to be a Leader," *The Progressive Farmer*, January 1956 [Pictures], The Diplomat, March 1956
 - "States Rights Thurmond," South, July 2, 1956
 - "New Members of America's Most Exclusive Club," The Diplomat, January 1957
 - "A Senate Career Is Begun During a Victory for Civil Rights," *Life*, September 9, 1957
 - Military Government Journal and Newsletter, November 1957-December 1958
 - "The Gentlemen from South Carolina," South, August 25, 1958

[Pictures], De Molay, April 30, 1959

- "Senator Strom Thurmond Initiated in South Carolina," *Shield & Diamond*, March 1960
- "Reporter in Washington," America's Textile Reporter, March 3, 1960

[Pictures], The Officer, May 1960

- "The Officer Reporter," The Officer, June 1960
- "Senate Report Hits Territory Security", Automobile News, July 11, 1960
- "National Military Posture of the United States (Resolution No.321)," *Proceedings of the American Legion*, October 8, 1960
- "Carolinas AGC Members and Guests Enjoy Busy, Worth-while Convention," Weekly Bulletin, November 17, 1960

[Pictures], The Officer, December 1960

- "Distinguished Alumnus," Clemson Alumni News, April 1961
- "Sen. Thurmond Says We Must Strive for Excellence," and "Jean Crouch Thurmond Had a Full And Fruitful Life," *Winthrop Alumnae News*, April 1961
- "S.A.R. Members in the 87th Congress," *Sons of the American Revolution Magazine*, April 1961
- "Senator Thurmond Helps Open Building Drive in South Carolina," *The Officer*, June 1961
- "South Carolina Society," Sons of the American Revolution Magazine, July 1961
- "Former ROA President Forces into Open Long Smoldering 'Anti Anti-Communist Fight'," *The Officer*, October 1961
- "Senator Yarborough Heads New Legislative Advisory Committee" [Picture], *The Officer*, November 1961

- 1 "Third Parties," Congressional Quarterly, 1961
 - "That Ever-Willing Strom," New Republic, January 8, 1962
 - "The Senator from South Carolina," Time, February 2, 1962
 - "Leading Lights in the Capital's Social Life" [Picture], *The Washington Post Potomac Sunday Magazine*, May 20, 1962
 - Hampton County's 20th Annual Watermelon Festival, June 29-30, 1962
 - "Congress Proceedings," Sons of the American Revolution Magazine, July 1962
 - "Your Speaker–Strom Thurmond," North Carolina Junior Chamber of Commerce Silver Anniversary, 1962
 - "If You Want It Straight," American Opinion, January 1963
 - "Senator Thurmond's Fitness System," Strength & Health, March 1963
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Speaks Out at Ocean Forest on August 5th," *Coast*, August 4, 1963
 - [Picture], The Diplomat, September 1963
 - "Senator Thurmond Guest Speaker," The Carolina Home, November 1963
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond," American Opinion, March 1964
 - "James Strom Thurmond–Politican," Term Paper by Gregg Riley, Swansea High School, April 24, 1964
 - "Senator Thurmond to Receive Convention Award," *The World Wars Officer Review*, July-August 1964
 - "Congress Roundup," Shield & Diamond, September 1964
 - "Senator Thurmond: Now He's a Republican," *US News and World Report*, September 28, 1964
 - "1964 Convention Program," *The World Wars Officer Review*, September-October 1964
 - "New Coalitions and Realignment," Report, October 1964
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Reports to the People: Opening the Floodgates," *The Liberty Bell*, October 1964
 - [Picture], Guidepost, October 30, 1964
 - "Our Congressmen-Who Is Best? Who Is Worst?" Pageant, November 1964
 - "The Campaign and the Candidates," Look, November 1964
 - "The Republican Future," U.S. News and World Report, November 16, 1964
 - "A New Size-Up of the South: What Politicians Are Finding," *U.S. News and World Report*, December 7, 1964
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond," Term Paper by Tina Grillo, Cuslia 23, Ohio [circa 1964]
 - "General Officers Retire," The Army Reserve Magazine, February 1965
 - "Old 96 District Chapter Honors a Native Son of Edgefield County, SC, US Senator Strom Thurmond," *Daughters of the American Revolution Magazine*, February 1965
 - "The Gold Reserve Question" and "Reporter in Washington," *America's Textile Reporter*, March 4, 1965
 - "He'd Rather Switch and Fight," Coronet, June 1965
 - "South Carolina Society," Sons of the American Revolution Magazine, July 1965
 - "G.M.P. Battle of Britain," Life, July 9, 1965

Box <u>Title</u>

2

- 1 "FBI National Academy Graduates 75th Class," FBI Law Enforcement Bulletin, August 1965
 - "Strom Thurmond: Cactus of the Senate," *Sunday–The Washington Star*, August 1, 1965
 - "Clemson Men on Capitol Hill," Clemson Alumni News, October 1965
 - "Freedom Club Presents Senator J. Strom Thurmond," *Freedom Club Bulletin*, November 16, 1965

[Name Mentioned], TV Guide, December 25-31, 1965

- "Washington Report," The New Guard, January 1966
- "Biographical Sketch of Senator Strom Thurmond," Congressional Directory 89th Congress, January 1966
- "Comeback for Republicans in '66? How Big?" U.S. News and World Report, January 10, 1966
- "Around Town," Palm Springs Life, February 1966
- "The Conservative Movement: R.I.P.?" The New Guard, March 1966
- "How Well Do I Remember?" The Baptist Review, March-April 1966
- "The Vietnam War: A Cost Accounting," Fortune, April 1966
- [Program], The American Legion 48th Annual Convention, June 24-26, 1966
- "Meryer, Reorganization Should Be Disapproved," The Officer, June 1966
- "Sounds of the Right," Newsweek, July 4, 1966

[Program], Veterans Day Program, November 11, 1966

- "The Participants Impact '67," Impact Magazine, April 1967
- "Strom Thurmond," Term Paper by Margie Ruff, Union High School, May 10, 1967
- "Alumnae Day and Alumnae Awards," Winthrop Alumnae Magazine, Summer 1967
- "An Alumna Writes a Book," Winthrop Alumnae Magazine, Winter 1967

[Picture], The Army Reserve Magazine, March 1968

- "The Centennial Committee of 100," The Pi Kappa Alpha Centennial, March 1, 1968
- "The South and the Nation's Destiny," Conflict Magazine, Spring 1968

[Lecture Announcements], Key Magazine, April 6-12, 1968

- "Now the Republic," Time, August 16, 1968
- "Right Down the Middle" and "Eyeball to Eyeball with Strom," *Newsweek*, August 19, 1968
- "Ex-Democrat, Ex-Dixiecrat, Today's 'Nixiecrat'," *The New York Times Magazine*, October 6, 1968
- "Strom Thurmond Country," New Republic, November 30, 1968
- "The Senate's Watchdog for Defense," Air Force, December 1968
- "Miss Nancy Moore Becomes Bride of Senator Thurmond in Aiken Rites," *The North Augusta Star*, December 24, 1968
- "Miss Nancy Janice Moore Weds Senator Strom Thurmond in Aiken," *The Star Reporter*, January 2, 1969
- [Satire], Spiro T. Agnew Coloring Book, July 1969
- "Freedom Shrine Presentations and Rededications," *The Exchangite*, July-August 1969
- "Strom's Little Acres," Life, September 19, 1969

- 2 Home Builders Association of Greenville, SC Newsletter, October 1969
 - "Eight of the Political Hammers of Washington," Vogue, November 15, 1969
 - "Senator Thurmond Visits Macedonia High," Swamp Fox-Macedonia High School Yearbook, 1969
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond: Sugar-Daddy of the GOP," *Debonair Magazine*, April 1970
 - "Tri-centennial Parade Formation" [Program], Tri-centennial Parade, April 4, 1970
 - The American Legion Fifty-second Department Convention, June 26-28, 1970
 - "The Girls on the Bandwagon," McCall's, August 1970
 - "What about Ehrlichman?" and "Heat Lightning" [Poem], *National Review*, August 11, 1970
 - "What the US Textile Industry Really Needs," Fortune, October 1970
 - "Memoranda" [TV Program], ETV Guide, December 1970
 - "Keel Laying of the Nuclear-Powered Guided-Missile Frigate South Carolina PLGN-37," Newport News Shipbuilding and Dry Dock Company, December 1, 1970
 - "Congressional Orientation–March 8-12, 1971," Science and Technology Fellowship Program, 1970-1971
 - "ROA Adds Most Prized Award to Senator Thurmond's Many Honors," *The Officer*, February 1971
 - [Pictures], Ninth Annual United States Senate Youth Program, February 1-5, 1971
 - "Citizen of 1971," Reserve Officers Association, February 19, 1971
 - "Thurmond," Sagebrush, April 27, 1971
 - "Standing Tall," Living in South Carolina, June 1971
 - "Looking Ahead: McCloskey," National Review, July 27, 1971
 - "How Strom Thurmond Does It," Newsweek, September 13, 1971
 - "Ripon Ratings: The 91st Congress," Ripon Forum, October 1971
 - "Until What Age Can You Make Love," Police Gazette, October 1971
 - "What Prominent Americans Say About America's Future," The Silver Anniversary of America's Future, 1946-1971
 - [Picture], Tenth Annual United States Senate Youth Program, January 31-February 4, 1972
 - "Washington Happenings," DAV, February 1972
 - "ROA Anniversary Banquet to Make History," The Officer, February 1972
 - "Is There a New Strom Thurmond?" Southern News Magazine, April 1972
 - "VA: A Vital Asset," Veterans of Foreign Wars Magazine, April 1972
 - "Baptist College at Charleston Dedicates J. Strom Thurmond Student Center," *The Baptist Courier*, April 27, 1972
 - "Airpower in the News," Air Force Magazine, May 1972
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Wins NCOA Award at Convention," NCOA Journal, May 1972
 - "Some of my best friends," Osceola, May 23, 1972
 - "Evaluation of Senator Strom Thurmond," Term Paper by Ken Frick, May 30, 1972
 - "A Day on the Hill" [Picture], The JFV Report, June 1972
 - "Appeal for Increased Funds Heard," HEW Newsletter, June 12, 1972

- 2 "The Reasons for Challenging Strom", Osceola, June 13, 1972
 - "Famous People at Graduation," Modern Maturity, June-July 1972
 - "The Senator Speaks Out on TEC," Impact, July 1972
 - "Bond Knocks Blacks Who Support Nixon," Jet, August 24, 1972
 - "It's Not in the Bag," Armed Forces Journal, September 1972
 - "Strom Thurmond . . . In Step with the Times" [Picture], Carolina Virginia, September 1972
 - "Widow's Equity Moves in Senate," Naval Affairs, September 1972
 - "Recomp Amendment Raising to '72 Pay Scale Passes Senate," *The Officer*, September, 1972
 - "The Washington Scene," The Retired Officer, September 1972
 - "Strom Thurmond . . . In Step with the Times" [Picture], Clemson vs. The Citadel, September 9, 1972
 - "19th National Conference Awards Highest Honor to Senator Thurmond," *Naval Reserve Association News*, October 1972
 - "Background of Unprecedented Corrections, Press-TV Sabotaging Defense," *Tactics*, October 20, 1972
 - "The 7th Annual Chitlin Strut and Country Music Show," Salley, SC, November 25, 1972
 - [Picture], Official Handbook–NCOA of the USA, 1972
 - "1948 Strom Thurmond States' Rights Democrat," "If Elected . . . "
 - Unsuccessful Candidates for the Presidency 1796–1968 (National Portrait Gallery/Smithsonian Institution), 1972
 - "Provisional Appointments," *The Citadel Alumni News*, Winter 1972-1973
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Urges Employers to Ease Transition of Vietnam Veterans," *The JFV Report*, April 1973
 - "L. Mendel Rivers Launch Set June 2," Shipyard Bulletin, May 1973
 - "The Three Big R's," The National Guardsman, June 1973
 - [Picture], Disabled American Veterans Convention Program, June 1-3, 1973
 - "Dedication," Hampton County's 31st Annual Watermelon Festival, June 30, 1973 [Picture–Award], *Insight into Greenville*, September 1973
 - "In The Wind," "Editorial," "Reserve Chiefs Make Case on a Hot Saturday," *The Officer*, September 1973
 - "Senator Thurmond Calls for Modifications in Supreme Court Decisions" [Picture], *Carolina Law*, September-October 1973
 - "Fifteenth Annual Honors Luncheon Distinguished Guests," *Army Aviation*, October 1973
 - "President Signs . . . " [Picture], DAV, October 1973
 - "V.F.W. The Mainstay," V.F.W., October 1973
 - "Strom Thurmond," Annual G.O.P. Dinner, October 19, 1973
 - "Capitol Digest . . . " [Picture], V.F.W., November 1973
 - "Senator Vance Hartke's Veterans Day Statement," *The Stars and Stripes*, November 1, 1973

Box <u>Title</u>

3

2 "'Campaign of Hatred' Must Cease, Nixon Defenders Say," *The Charlotte Observer*, November 15, 1973

[Picture], Insight into Greenville, December 1973

"Passenger Terminal Dedication Scenes . . . " [Picture], South Carolina Port News, December 1973

[Pictures], Duke Power Magazine, December 22, 1973

[List of Supporting Senators and Congressmen], Answer to Watergate–Statement by the Reverend Sun Myung Moon, December 31, 1973

[Pictures], Mace-A Presidential Classroom for Young Americans Yearbook, 1973

The Citadel Alumni News, Winter, 1973-1974

[Picture], The International Fellows Program 1974–1975

[Picture], Army, January 1974

[Picture], The Army Reserve Magazine, January 1974

"Legislative Digest," NCOA Journal, January 1974

"Information on Senator Thurmond" [Letter], N.A.T.L. News, January-February 1974

"Senator Proxmire and Ten Cosponsoring Senators Introduce Bill to Block FDA's Vitamin Regulations," *National Health Federation Bulletin*, February 1974

"Naval Reserve: Solid Accomplishments and Lip Service Too," *Sea Power*, February 1974

[Letter], Army Aviation, March, 1974

"Stop the FDA from Killing the Health Food Movement: Senator William Proxmire," *Prevention*, March 1974

"Cultivating a Part . . . " [Picture], People Weekly, March 4, 1974

"National Legislative Chairman's Report," South Carolina DAV, Spring 1974

"Senator Thurmond Checks UTTAS Program in Visit to Boeing, Sikorsky and G.E." and "The Push for Participation . . . " [Picture], *Army Aviation*, April 1974 [Cover Picture], DAV, April 1974

"Division News," United Daughters of the Confederacy Magazine, April 1974

"A Flock of Wildlife Bills Heard by Senate Subcommittee," *National Wildlife Federation Conservation Report*, April 19, 1974

"Congress Challenged by Schlesinger?" "Will Cutback Abrogate Reserve Act?" "From the Congressional Record," "Gen. Wade Recalls First World Flight in Sharing ROA Luncheon with Senator Thurmond," *The Officer*, May 1974

[Program], The Congressional Medal of Honor Society's National Patriots Award Banquet, May 4, 1974

"Congratulations to Senator Thurmond and Family," *N.A.T.L. News*, May-June 1974 [Program, Pictures], Disabled American Veterans Annual Convention, May 31-June 2, 1974

"Mid-Winter Highlights" [Picture], South Carolina DAV, Summer 1974

[Program], Dedication Service of the Washington Avenue Baptist Church June 9, 1974

[Program, Picture], Easley Hall of Fame, August 17, 1974

[Picture], South Carolina DAV, Fall 1974

"DAV Rakes Department of Labor," DAV, October 1974

Box <u>Title</u>

- 3 "Recomputation of Military Retired Pay," Naval Affairs, November 1974
 - "Profile: Strom Thurmond," ETV Guide, December 1974

[Pictures], V.F.W., December 1974

[Picture], V.F.W., January 1975

- "Principle Speaker, the Honorable Strom Thurmond," U.S.S. South Carolina Commissioning, January 25, 1975
- "Published Articles-Valley Forge Honor Certificate Awards," Freedoms Foundation at Valley Forge, February 17, 1975

[Cover Picture], Aging, February-March 1975

- "Capitol Report" and "Congressional Comments," DAV, April 1975
- "ROA Washington Newsletter," "Mighty Good Friends of ROA . . ." [Picture], "Ford Asks Vietnam Funds; Thurmond Deplores Aid Cuts," *The Officer*, April 1975
- "Veteran's Newsletter" and "The American Legion's Washington Conference," *The American Legion Magazine*, May 1975
- "V.F.W. Pledges Strong America," "Stang Emphasis on Vet's Needs," "Wheelchair Driver" [Picture], V.F.W., May 1975
- "Ceilings for Senate 'Moonlighters'," U.S. News & World Report, June 2, 1975
- "Greenville-Manufacturer Gets 'E' Award for Expert Service," *South Carolina Port News*, July 1975
- "Politics Makes Strange Fellows, Period," Potomac, July 13, 1975
- "New Greenville VA Clinics Dedicated," "New Clinic Benefits Veterans," "Thurmond Backs Bill," "Thurmond Issues Statement on National Cemetery," The S.C. Legionnaire, August 1975
- "Can He Solve the Explosive Panama Canal Issue?" Parade, August 31, 1975
- "Expecting: Nancy Moore Thurmond" [Picture], Newsweek, September 1, 1975
- "Irish Eyes Smiled at 'Pete's 'Homecoming," V.F.W., October 1975
- [Program], Textile Management Third Annual Scholarship Awards Banquet, December 12, 1975
- [Letters], The Life and Ministry of Joe C. Belcher, 1975
- "Ground-Breaking Held for New V.A. Hospital," "Remarks by Senator Thurmond at the Ground-Breaking for the New V.A. Hospital," "Senator Thurmond on Target Again" [Pictures at Ground-Breaking Ceremony], "Remarks by Administrator of V.A. Affairs, Richard Roudebush at V.A. Hospital Ground-Breaking," *South Carolina V.F.W. News*, February 1976
- "Long Time Rural Electric Friend," Living in South Carolina, February, 1976
- "Total Force–Becoming Total Force?" and "The Call . . . and the Response," *Naval Reserve Association News*, March 16, 1976
- "Speaking on the Budget . . . " and "Introduces Bill Against Military Unions," *Naval Affairs*, April 1976
- "Baptist College Has Thurmond as Speaker, Four to be Honored," *The Baptist Courier*, April 22, 1976
- "A Unionized Military?" Winning Spirit, May 1976
- "Thurmond Berates 'Bad Business' in Congress" [Picture], Greenville, May 3, 1976

- 3 "Citation for the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws," University of South Carolina Commencement Exercises, May 8, 1976
 - "The Richest Men in the US Senate," Parade, May 23, 1976
 - [Picture], Mace–A Presidential Classroom for Young Americans Yearbook, July 2, 1976
 - "Ford Signs Procurement Bill; Hits Congress for Shipbuilding Cuts" and "Navy Shipbuilding Dispute Rages On," *Sea Power*, August 1976
 - "Special How Congress Voted," NFIB Mandate, September 1976
 - "How It Feels to Run for President-And Lose," Family Weekly, September 5, 1976
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond" [Picture], 29th Homecoming, September 12, 1976
 - "Honorable Strom Thurmond . . . " [Picture–Program], Constitution Day, September 17, 1976
 - "The South Carolina Delegation," *Dairymen, Incorporated News*, November-December 1976
 - [Picture], Auctus, 1976
 - "The Panama Canal and United States Sovereignty" by Strom Thurmond (Speech), Report of Official Proceedings: Inter-American Conference on Freedom and Security, 1976
 - "Spotlight of History Will Shine on 'Old' Campus" and "College Reviews Attention in Congressional Record," *Dimensions*, January 1977
 - "Mapping Strategy . . ." DAV, February 1977
 - "Mid-Winter Conference: Update," The Officer, February 1977
 - "The Washington Scene," The Retired Officer, February 29, 1977
 - "No Military Unions, Says V.F.W.," Washington Action Reporter, March 1977
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Warns Vets on Hospitals, Burials, and Pardon" and "Sen. Strom Thurmond Receives NASDVA Annual Award," *The Stars and Stripes*, March 31, 1977
 - "Thurmond Led Fight to Save Vet Committee," South Carolina DAV, Spring 1977
 - "An Interview with AFSA's President, John Paul May," AFSA Sergeants, April 1977
 - "Mid-Winter Conference 1977," The Officer, April 1977
 - "Veteran's Pension Program Called "Disgraceful" and "Veteran's Must Bond Together" [Picture], *The S.C. Legionnaire*, April 1977
 - "V.F.W. Distinguished Guests . . . " [Picture], V.F.W. News, April 1977
 - "Chatter," People Weekly, April 18, 1977
 - "Bills of Concern to AFSA," AFSA Sergeants, May 1977
 - "Quiet Moments" [Picture], DAV, May 1977
 - "Charleston Conference Features Outstanding Presentations on CA Role in National Defense," "CAA Executive Committee and Board of Directors Line Up in Charleston, SC" [Picture], "Senator Thurmond Supports a Strong CA Capability," "30th Civil Affairs Association Annual Conference" [Picture], Civil Affairs Journal and Newsletter, May-June-July 1977
 - "Senator Thurmond's Address at Silver Helmet Luncheon Well Received" and "Highlights of Silver Helmet Awards Luncheon" [Picture], *The National AMVET*, May-June 1977

- 3 "Washington Report," *The Bottom Line*, Summer 1977
 - "Our Link to the Lawmakers," Sears South, Summer 1977
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Visits Columbia Store," Sears South News, June 1977
 - "13 Famous American Lawyers Who Never Went to Law School," *Book Digest Magazine*, June 1977
 - "The Honorable Strom Thurmond" [Picture], Department of South Carolina DAV Annual Convention, June 2-5, 1977
 - "Senate Retains Security Probers," Tactics, June 14, 1977
 - "Senator Thurmond Receives Award," South Carolina V.F.W. News, August 1977
 - "We've Got Our Work Cut Out," "Humphrey, Thurmond to Address V.F.W. 78th Annual Convention," and "Thurmond to Receive Award," *South Carolina V.F.W. News*, August 1977
 - "Chatter," People Weekly, August 29, 1977
 - "Thurmond Visits Convention" and "Panal Canal Giveaway," *The S.C. Legionnaire*, September 1977
 - "Annabell's Dossier File," The Washington Dossier, September 1977
 - "Nancy Jr. Goes to School," Osceola, September 2, 1977
 - "Seeking the New South," Town & Country, November 1977
 - "Tacky, Tacky, Tacky-Crimes of Fashion in the Nation's Capital," *The Washingtonian*, December 1977
 - "American Economy the Best, Thurmond Says," The Gamecock, December 1, 1977
 - "Military Unions: No," AEI Defense Review, 1977
 - [Picture], High Hill Free Will Baptist Church, 1977
 - [Picture], Raylrode Daze, 1977
- 4 "Pug Ravenel, How Sharp Is His Cutting Edge?" South, February, 1978
 - "Hill Day' Rally Attended by Overflow Audience," *National Legislative News Bulletin*, February 28, 1978
 - "Thurmond Vows to Preserve Country" [Picture], The S.C. Legionnaire, March 1978
 - "Labor-Baiting Is the First Step-How the Radical Right Builds Political Muscle," *Viewpoint Second Quarter*, 1978
 - "Speaking Out in Washington" [Picture], The American Legion Magazine, April 1978
 - "Coming: Decisive Congressional Action on Federal Workers Compensation," Occupational Hazards, April 1978
 - "200 Attend Statue Unveiling Ceremony," The Officer, April 1978
 - "Rally for Canal" and "Boost Vet's Programs-Wasylik," V.F.W. News, April 1978
 - "Thurmond Attacks DOL Policies on Veteran Unemployment," *Operation Vet*, April-May 1978
 - "From the Hip," Charleston Magazine, May 1978
 - "Strom Thurmond: Tough, Virile Campaigner," Conservative Digest, May 1978
 - "Let's Go All-out to Get a Pharmacist to Fill Rxs for Congress," *Pharmacy Times*, May 1978
 - "Thurmond's Last Hoorah," South, May 1978
 - "Tough Talk from the Boss," Newsweek, May 1, 1978
 - "Race for the Senate: Strom Thurmond," Hilton Head Quarterly, Summer 1978

- 4 "Washington Letter," The Union Signal, July 1978
 - "US Senator Strom Thurmond Delivers Dedicatory Address" [Pictures], *Park Lites*, July 21, 1978
 - "Washington Letter," The Union Signal, August 11, 1978
 - "Senator Thurmond Honored at Dinner" and "Who Will Win?" Wellman Topics, Fall 1978
 - [Campaign Ad], Columbia, September 1978
 - "Commander-in-Chief Sandstrom Praises Senator Thurmond" [Picture], "We Must Re-elect This Man," "Veteran's Appreciation Night for Strom Thurmond," [Pictures], [Campaign Ad], South Carolina V.F.W. News, October 1978
 - "Ravenel vs. Thurmond—Can a New South Politician Defeat an Old South Legend?" The Atlanta Journal & Constitution Magazine, October 8, 1978
 - "Challenging a Southern Legend," Time, October 16, 1978
 - "The Unveiling of a New Ford," Time, October 23, 1978
 - "A Living Legend," V.F.W. News, November, 1978
 - "With His Young Wife's Help, Senator Thurmond, 75, Turns Out Kids and Votes," *People Weekly*, November 27, 1978
 - "All in a Daze Work" [Picture], Ties, November-December 1978
 - "Legislative Highlights" [Picture], *National Legislative News Bulletin*, February 28, 1979
 - "Thanks Senator Strom Thurmond" [Letter], The Stars and Stripes, March 15, 1979
 - "From the Desk of Adjutant General Interim," *The Purple Heart Magazine*, March-April 1979
 - "Senate Votes for Warning Labels on Liquor," *Congressional Quarterly Weekly Report*, May 19, 1979
 - "Congressional Reception Among Highlights During '79 AAMVA New Administrator's Seminar June 4-8," [Picture], AAMVA Bulletin, May-June 1979
 - "Senate Nears Key Electoral College Vote," *Congressional Quarterly Weekly Report*, June 30, 1979
 - "Test Site for New Anti-Business Legislation" and "What's Senate Judiciary Up To?" Enterprise, August 1979
 - "The White House Springs a SBP Surprise," Naval Affairs, September 1979
 - "Running for Cover," The Washington Post Magazine, October 28, 1979
 - "Victims of Catch-62 Face Double Jeopardy in Plan to Offset Social Security," *The American Postal Worker*, December 1979
 - "Right Wingers Could Take Over the Senate-Unless Liberals Wake Up Now," NCEC [National Committee for an Effective Congress], 1979
 - "An Interview with Senator Strom Thurmond," *Second Spring*, December-January 1980
 - "Thurmond Endorsement Boosts Connally," Conservative Digest, February 1980
 - "US Capitol Historical Society" [Picture], Republican Senate Bulletin, February 29, 1980
 - "Thurmond Pressures for House Probe of POW's Held by Reds," *The Spotlight*, April 28, 1980

- 4 "Endowment Funds" [Picture], Carolina Lawyer, Spring-Summer 1980
 - "Strom Thurmond: The Born Politician," The Augusta Spectator, Summer 1980
 - "The Incredible Strom Thurmond," Christian Life, July 1980
 - "The Early Events" [Pictures, Dinner Program], New Guard, Fall 1980
 - "The Great Defender," Business & Real Estate Washington, September-October 1980
 - "Twenty Years of Freedom" [Picture], The Conservative Virginian, October 1980
 - "Jack Anderson Rates The Congress," The Washingtonian, October 1980
 - "The Conservatives Are Coming!" Time, November 24, 1980
 - "The Power That Will Be," The American Lawyer, January 1981
 - "Thunder from the Right" [Picture], *The New York Times Magazine*, February 8, 1981
 - "How Strom Thurmond Would Like to Change America," Parade, February 15, 1981
 - "Abortion, Busing, Crime: Strom Thurmond Speaks Up," U.S. News & World Report, March 23, 1981
 - "United States Senator Strom Thurmond" [Picture, Program], Young Republican Leadership Conference, March 26-29, 1981
 - "Balancing the Budget" [Picture], "Press Club 'Terrorized'," "Budget Balancing Act," *The Spotlight*, March 30, 1981
 - "Clemson Medallion Awarded for First Time at Honors and Awards Banquet," [Clemson University] *Newsletter*, April 14, 1981
 - "Thurmond Elects to Run" [Picture], The Stars and Stripes, April 17, 1981
 - "Unlocking America" [Picture], Beacon, 2nd Quarter 1981
 - "Unlocking America-CU Fights Back" [Picture], The Professional Agent, May 1981
 - "Strom Thurmond Chair & Scholarships" [Picture], Carolina Lawyer, June 1981
 - "Founder's Week '81—A Time to Remember" [Picture], Clemson World, June 1981
 - "The Non-Stop World of Lee Atwater," Sandlapper, July 1981
 - "News from Capitol Hill," Naval Affairs, August 1981
 - "Thurmond Seeks to Prove He's a Friend to Blacks," Jet, October 22, 1981
 - "Senator Gives Public Papers to University" [Pictures] and "Senator Strom Thurmond a Man Devoted to Serving His State and Nation" [Pictures], *Clemson University News*, October-December 1981
 - "Senator Strom Thurmond Selected for National Security Award," U.S. Civil Defense Council Bulletin, December, 1981
 - "US Senate" [Picture], National Tax Limitation Committee Biennial Report, 1981-1982
 - "Strom Thurmond's Roots," The New Republic, March 3, 1982
 - "360th Brigade Hosts CA Conference" and "Civil Affairs—Past and Present" [Picture], *Civil Affairs Journal and Newsletter*, May-June 1982
 - "The National Convention" [Pictures], and "Strom Wins 1982 Award, Distinguished Achievement," *Shield & Diamond*, June 1982
 - "Right-Wing Rebel: The Political Survival of Strom Thurmond," *MacLean*, August/September 1982
 - "Thurmond–Import Flood 'Can No Longer be Tolerated'," *Textile News*, September 6, 1982

Box <u>Title</u>

5

- 4 "Semi-Annual Review" [Pictures], *Leader*, October 14, 1982
 - "Purple Heart Holders . . . " [Pictures], DAV, November 1982
 - "News Briefs" [Pictures], Carolina Lawyer, November 15, 1982
 - "Senator Thurmond Reads The Washingtonian" [Picture Ad], *The Washingtonian*, December 1982
 - "Strom Thurmond to Address Palmetto's Winter Meeting," *Textile Chemist and Colorist*, February 1983
 - "Rosslee Green Douglas Strives for Positive Advocacy for the Disadvantaged" [Picture], *Mainstream America*, March 1983
 - "Conversion: Technician to AGR Moves Halted," National Guard, March 1983
 - "Thurmond Speaks Out Against Past, Future Retired Pay Cuts," *USJ* [Uniformed Services Journal], July-August 1983

[World Premiere of Film], Adam, October 4, 1983

- "National Kick Off Sponsors" [Picture], National Health Fair Program, 1983
- 1983 Annual Report of the Consumer Product Safety Commission, 1983
- "Thurmond Chose Voorhees Convocation to Announce Support for King Holiday" [Picture], *Voorhees Voice*, February 1984
- "Rebel with the Reins of Power" [Pictures], Atlanta Weekly, April 22, 1984
- "Dreams and Muscles Made Santee Cooper" [Picture], Public Power, July-August 1984
- "The United States Senate," Cobblestone, November 1984
- "From the Desk of the Commander," "Legislative Report," "Honorable Strom Thurmond US Senate to Address 1984 Convention," DAV, 1984
- "Senate Service of Senator Strom Thurmond of South Carolina," [1984]
- "Edgefield County Honors a Great Patriot," Driftwood, Spring 1985
- "Where the Action Is," Clemson World, October 1985
- "J. Strom Thurmond, US Senator, South Carolina," [February 1991]
- Jack Paul "Joe" Crill's Comments on Nadine Cohodas' Book, Strom Thurmond & *The Politics of Southern Change*, 1993
- "Strom Thurmond's Crusade Against Wine," Wine Spectator, July 31, 1999
- "I Found Christ's Formula for Life," The Winning Way, [No Date]
- "The Dixiecrats-If Thurmond Had Won," Term Paper by Blake E. Taylor, Jr., [No Date]
- 60 Plus Association Award "Senior Solon of the Century," December 5, 1999
- "A Centenarian Celebration and Salute Honoring Strom Thurmond on his 100th Birthday," [December 5, 2002]
- "A Tribute in Pictures to the Legend," Garnet & Black, October 2003